
Question: Can a safe access to 
the site be provided?
Answer: The access is based upon 
the design that was approved 
previously. That access was 
originally designed for up to 75 
dwellings. A revised and updated 
Transport Statement is being 
prepared to accompany the new 
application. This will take into 
account any changes in policy, or 
changes to specifications since the 
original approval.

Question: Will the roads have 
capacity for the anticipated 
increase in traffic?
Answer: This was assessed in detail 
with the original application for 37 
homes and the impact on the roads 
was found to be acceptable. A 
revised Transport Statement is being 
prepared to take into account the 
impact of the additional dwellings, 
but the initial findings are that there 
will be no significant impacts on the 
highway network.

Question: Is there enough capacity in the foul sewer network 
to accommodate the proposed development?
Answer: Pre-development enquiries have been submitted for the 
increase in numbers of the development to Welsh Water. Whilst we 
are still awaiting a response, we do not expect any issues with a 
development of up to 55 units as Welsh Water raised no objections 
to a scheme of 75 homes on this site previously. In addition, with the 
proposed water efficiency measures proposed to be included within the 
development, the increase in flow rates arising from the increase is not 
expected to be significant. 

Question: How will surface 
water from the development 
be dealt with?
Answer: The development will 
incorporate a Sustainable Drainage 
Scheme (SuDS). A key feature of 
this will be the provision of a new 
attenuation pond in the southeast 
corner of the site where all the 
water from the development will 
drain into. This pond, together with 
the existing pond will be designed 
to hold the water in the case of 
extreme events (1in 100 years + 
30% climate change). From here the 
water will then flow into the existing 
surface water drainage system via a 
hydro brake which will limit the flow 
to existing greenfield runoff rates. 

Question: How will existing infrastructure such as schools, 
doctors etc., cope with the additional demand?
Answer: The earlier application found the need for a number 
of contributions from the developer to pay for improvements to 
community infrastructure such as schools and a pedestrian crossing 
to enable them to increase capacity, or provide other necessary 
improvements required as a consequence of the development. 
The same process will apply with this application, and we envisage 
contributions to be needed in respect of education, transport 
(improvements to cycle, pedestrian routes, bus infrastructure as 
identified in the WNP), waste and recycling, libraries, and NHS 
facilities. These will generally be based on a cost per dwelling, or 
cost per person, so the amounts are dependent upon the scale of 
development granted.

Question: Will there be a play 
area provided?
Answer: The original planning 
permission showed a play area 
within the area of archaeological 
interest. This was intended to serve 
the needs of the occupiers of the 
new dwellings. Locating a play 
area, even if carefully designed 
may not be an appropriate location 
and it may be better to make a 
contribution to enhancing existing 
play facilities. We would welcome 
your views on this.
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